Statement by Myanmar Delegation Permanent Mission of the Republic of the Union of Myanmar At the UPR Working Group Session on Turkey 27 January 2015, Geneva

Mr. President,

My delegation warmly welcomes the high-level delegation of Turkey and thanks them for their national report and comprehensive presentation.

We take note, with appreciation, of the concerted efforts made by Turkey in reviewing and bringing its laws and regulations to be in line with its international human rights obligations and commitments. We further welcome the steps taken by Turkey in implementing them.

Mr. President,

In the spirit of constructive cooperation, my delegation would like to make the following recommendations for consideration by the delegation of Turkey:

- To further strengthen the work of the Committee for the Prevention of Early and Enforced Marriages

- To continue its efforts for empowering women to better improve their participation at the decision-making level

- To continue implementing the National Strategy Document and Action Plan on Children's Rights

My delegation wishes Turkey all the success.

I thank you, Mr. President.
